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Common Name: Victoria's Owl-clover
Scientific Name: Castilleja victoriae

Status assessment by the Committee on the Status of Endangered Wildlife in Canada (COSEWIC): Endangered

How the Minister of the Environment intends to respond to the assessment: The Minister of the Environment will forward
the COSEWIC assessment of the Victoria's Owl-clover to the Governor in Council within three months. The Minister of
Environment will consult with the government of British Columbia, Aboriginal peoples, stakeholders, and the public on whether or
not the Victoria's Owl-clover should be added to the List of Wildlife Species at Risk (Schedule 1) under the Species at Risk Act as
Endangered .

Once a species has been assessed by COSEWIC, further steps must be undertaken before it is added to Schedule 1 of the
Species at Risk Act. For more information on this process, please view The Species Listing Process Under SARA.

Reason(s) for status designation provided by COSEWIC: This small annual herb is confined to a very small area of British
Columbia and one site in adjacent Washington State. The species is restricted to seasonally wet microhabitats within the highly
fragmented and declining Garry Oak ecosystem. Five of the nine Canadian populations disappeared before 1957 and one other
population may have been recently extirpated. The three to four extant populations are subject to ongoing competition with
several invasive exotic plants and two of the populations are very small and occur in areas used for recreational activities where
trampling is a continuing problem.

Occurrence: British Columbia

Competent Minister(s):
Minister of Environment

Province(s) and territory (territories) to be consulted:
British Columbia

http://www.sararegistry.gc.ca/sar/listing/listing_e.cfm

